
 

 

Beacon Hill Public School Parent Council 
October 10, 2012 

 
 
In Attendance 
Christie Bryksa, Stacey Evtushevski, Natalie Hawkins, Nichole James, Lisa Whelen, Waleed 
Najmeddine, Debby Perreault 

 
Meeting called to order by Chairperson Debby Perreault at 7:04pm. 
Approval of previous minutes - motion made by Stacey Evtushevski, seconded by Christie Bryksa. 

 
Reports 

 
Principals Report by Mr. Waleed Najmeddine 
 1.  Terry Fox run/walk was a great success. The fundraising goal was $1000, we 
exceeded our expectations and raised $3100. 

Ms. Wardrope had silly string sprayed on herself by students. 

The administration karaoke didn’t happen, but consensus says we would sure like to see that 
take place. 

 
 2.  Monthly assembly was held on Sept 28 - The grade 8 class introduced the new virtue 
for the month of October - “Gratitude” with videos and skits. 

  
 3.  Picture day was on Oct. 10 with pictures being taken in the library.  Retake day is at 

the end of October. 

 
 4.  Monday Oct. 22 the Breakfast Club will be starting at 7:50 to 8:05 with entrance on 

the side of school by stage.  Students can choose  something for breakfast from the choose 
most often category. 

Adelle is looking for volunteers to help out with the Breakfast Club. 
Snack shack will be starting the beginning of November and will be available twice per week, for 

students to choose a snack.  

Hot lunches will be starting this month. 
 

 5.  The horse picture in hallway was painted over and the Thank you tree bulletin board 
was mounted. 

 

 6.  New Website should be up and running by mid to late October.  Would parent 
council like to have a page? 

 
 7.  October 12 the Junior High Volleyball boys team will be at Holy Trinity and the girls 

team will be at Father Mercredi. 
 

 8.  October 16, 9:00am a lockdown drill will take place. This will be the first of three. 

 
 9.  The Junior high Parent/Teacher Interviews will take place on October 16-17 from 

5-8pm.  Appointment booking is available online with link on our school website. 
 
 10.  October 19 is the staff luncheon at Good Shepherd School. 



 

 

  
 11.  October 26 there will be no classes due to Teacher Institute day. 
 

 12.  November - Learning Through the Arts (Royal Conservatory of Music) 
Remembrance Day Program tentatively scheduled for Nov. 8. 

 

 

Old Business 
 
* New gym equipment has arrived.  Mr. Pollard is very pleased. 
* New lego table has arrived for ECDP 

* Waiting for more information on new school sign 

 
New Business 
 
* October 22 at 7:00pm will be the first Networks meeting.   

* Book Fair starts on October 15.  

 
Elections for New Executive 

 

Chairperson - 
Stacey Evtushevski nominates Christie Bryksa  

Christie accepts - All in favour, motion carried by Nichole James. 
 

Vice-chairperson- 

Lisa Whelen is letting her name stand - all in favour, motion carried by Christie Bryksa 
 

Secretary - position open 
 

Treasurer/Casino Coordinator- 

Lisa Whelen nominates Andrea Popejoy.  Andrea accepts per written letter. All in favour, motion 
carried by Natalie Hawkins 

 
Networks- 

Lisa Whelen nominates Natalie Hawkins.  Natalie accepts - all in favour, motion carried by Debby 
Perreault. 

Stacey Evtusevski nominates Selena Klapp.  Selena accepts per written letter.  All in favour - 

motion carried by Debby Perreault. 
 

Volunteer Coordinator- 
Stacey Evtushevski is letting her name stand - all in favour, motion carried by Christie Bryksa 

 

Bulletin Board Designer- 
Carolin Simmons is letting her name stand - all in favour, motion carried by Lisa Whelen 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:10 Next meeting will be November 13 @ 7:00pm 

 
 

 

 

 


